Dear Sirs

 

As a Committee Member of the "Friends of Pyrmont Point" I write to express opposition to the Building and Construction Industry Improvement Bill 2003.

 

The former "Water Police" site on Pyrmont Point is publicly owned foreshore land.  The water police are vacating their site this week, going to a new site across the bay at Balmain.  Friends of Pyrmont Point are opposed to residential and commercial development on this site and have collected over 8,000 signatures of support in respect of this.

 

In November 2003, our Committee approached the Construction, Forestry, Mining and Energy Union, knowing that they will, at times, use their influence for the benefit of the community, as previously noting their influence in stopping the demolition of the Finger Wharf at Wooloomooloo and other areas around The Rocks and Centennial Park.

 

The site is prime foreshore land on the Sydney Harbour and through consultation with the CFMEU they placed a Green Ban on the site, which is greatly appreciated by us.  Without their support a 14 storey building would be built, taking up more of the harbour frontage, on public land, and taking away daylight from many in the local public housing estate.

 

I trust that our comments will be lconsidered and ooked upon favourably.

 

Regards

Jan Oakes

